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Timothy Merrill wrote:

Here's the deal: Lent is
properly about three
things: Ceasing to do
wrong things, starting to do
right things, and confessing
one's failure at both. -
Homiletics February 2012

Dear Friends,

We are now in Lent. Let
me share a little about this
season in the church. First,
Lent is not mentioned in
the Bible. The early
Church invented it. One of
the earliest mentions of
"Lent" can be found in
some obscure canons of
The Council of Nicea
(A.D. 325) which say that
two provincial synods
should be held each year,
"one before the 40 days of
Lent." So, Lent is 40 days
– or 6 weeks of 6 days -
(not including Sundays)
from Ash Wednesday to
Easter Sunday. The 40 days
is probably a refer-
ence/symbol of Jesus’ 40
days of testing ion the wil-
derness after his baptism.
In the Sixth Century, Pope
Gregory wri t ing to
Augustine of Canterbury,
shows how Lent had taken

a dietary turn: "We ab-
stain from flesh, meat and
from all things that come
from flesh, as milk,
cheese and eggs." As a
result, people abstain dur-
ing Lent. I grew up hear-
ing how my Catholic
schoolmates were going
to “give up” something
for Lent. Merrill contin-
ues:

That's why I am not giv-
ing up anything for Lent.
Not giving up watching
TV. Not giving up cheese-
burgers, French fries. Not
giving up a half-caff,
half-fat, soy latte grande
with rose scented syrup
and vegan dark-chocolate
biscotti. Not giving up
sodas. And if I liked beer,
I wouldn't be giving up
beer, either. Not giving
up reading, exercise, eat-
ing, sleeping, sleeping in,
e-mail. Not giving up
iPod, iPhone or iPad
(okay, I don't have an
iPad).

Doth I protest too much?
I guess dogging Lent is
almost as bad as dissing
Mom, apple pie and "the
American Way of Life."

That's why giving up
chocolate and coffee is
just silly and trivializes
the season. Instead, I
should take a close look
at giving up what's im-
portant -- things like
pride, arrogance, impa-
tience, ingratitude--and
the list could go on for-
ever. I should also seize
Lent as yet another op-
portunity to start doing
what is right, and at the
same time confess that I
have failed to adequately
do either one of these
things.

By the way, half-caff,
latte grandes are not the
only things I am NOT giv-
ing up. I am not giving up
faith, hope and charity. I
am not giving up prayer,
friends and friendships. I
am not giving up on a
future of peace and good-
will. And I am not giving
up my belief that someday
the Cubs will win the pen-
nant. I am not giving up -
- period!

Finally, I am not giving
up on God who moves in
many miraculous
ways!
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How appropriate
that just as
Spring and it's
promise of new

life is nearly upon us, we are
introducing new life to our
ministry among ourselves and
to others by embarking upon
two new exciting programs
here at POUCC, the first of
which is SUNDAY SCHOOL
FOR ALL AGES between
services beginning March 4th.
It has been a long-time dream
of mine to be able to offer
classes on Sunday mornings to
adults, and thanks to your vote
of support at our Annual Meet-
ing, that day has finally ar-
rived. For our first series of
Christian Education (CE) for
adults, we are offering a choice
between two studies: (1)
HEALING WITH THE AN-
GELS (Group Led); and, (2)
WHEN JESUS CAME TO
HARVARD (Led by Kay Rus-
sell). If you did not sign up
last month and have me order
your book in advance, but
would like to join either one of
these classes, please check
with me as I may have extra
books. These two classes will
meet in separate locations of
the sanctuary between services.
Confirmands will meet in Pas-
tor Bill's office or at the front
of the sanctuary. Children
other than Confirmands will
continue meeting in their usual
classrooms.

ANYONE NOT TAKING
PART IN CLASSES HELD IN

THE SANCTUARY, PLEASE EN-
TER THE CHURCH BY WAY OF
THE JIM REED BUILDING AND
JOIN IN THE FELLOWSHIP
HOUR THERE WHILE CLASSES
ARE IN SESSION. THANK YOU!

By the time you read this, we will
have enjoyed a fun-filled SHROVE
TUESDAY together. What a "kick
off" for TERRIFIC TUESDAYS,
beginning March 6th, which will
also offer fun activities for everyone
-- including whatever group activity
you "bring to the table" from 5:00-
6:00 PM, such as a friendly game of
cards or your favorite board game
with fellow church members or with
friends outside POUCC whom you
are welcome to bring. Maybe this
would be a good time for KNIT-
WITS to meet, and for sure a perfect
opportunity to share with interested
youth a favorite craft or talent. Din-
ner will be served at 6:00 PM, fol-
lowed by a short devotional and
sing-along before breaking off into
age-appropriate groups. Pastor Bill
will lead a study group for adults,
and I will meet with our Youth
Group (6th Grade and above).
Please call me at 295-6838 if you
have younger children who will be
remaining at the church after 6:30
PM while you are in class so we can
provide movies or quiet-time activi-
ties for them under the guidance of
an adult or older teenager. Also call
me if you are someone who would
be willing to supervise these chil-
dren perhaps on a rotating basis.

CONFIRMANDS are encouraged to
attend TERRIFIC TUESDAYS so
we can meet after dinner and devo-

tionals for Youth Group activities, or
to just hang loose and relax along
with your peers and Miss Beverly.
This "Terrific Tuesday Time To-
gether" will be planned by YOU -- so
bring your Wish List and let's
"brainstorm" together.

Please keep in mind that TERRIFIC
TUESDAYS is also a wonderful op-
portunity to introduce neighbors and
friends to POUCC who might be un-
comfortable in a structured worship
service. They could even just come
for the gathering activities and dinner
if that's what they would prefer.
Good, clean fellowship and fun is a
vital part of witnessing to others, and
this may be God's timing and vessel
for someone special to you.

COST? Although a $2.00 donation
per person to cover expenses would
be appreciated, it certainly is not
mandatory. Also, don't forget to let
us know on the sign-up sheet if you
need transportation since some of you
prefer not to drive at night. Obvi-
ously, I do not want any of you to
have any reason whatsoever NOT to
be a part of this wonderful opportu-
nity beyond Sunday mornings for
Christian fellowship and learning to-
gether as a Community in Christ. Let
us start something new and wonderful
together. Let us have a TERRIFIC
TURNOUT for TERRIFIC TUES-
DAYS!

Joyfully Yours in Christ,

Pastoral Assistant
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POUCC PEOPLE

NEWS
Marion “Mad Mac” McDonald
On Sat Feb 25th, our own Mac
McDonald was honored during a
Speed Weeks Parade honoring
The Living Legends of Auto
Racing. Mac (age 94) and Russ
Truelove (age 87), both early
racers on the beach rode with
each other in Truelove’s 1956
Mercury Monterey down S.R.
A1A. What an honor! Mac also
was given a beautiful plaque
commemorating his beach driv-
ing days 1939-1946. The plaque
featured an aerial view of a race
on the beach course in Ponce

OTHER NEWS

POUCC RECYCLE BIN - the
recycle bin located on church
property benefits our church
youth. A recent change now al-
lows for the bin to accept Cata-
logs, Phone Books, Magazines
and White Office Paper, plus
any newspapers.

CAMP BOGGY CREEK -

At right is a special thank you
letter from Camp Boggy Creek
for the donation of 13 beautiful
and soft afghans. Over the
years, POUCC members has
contributed many hours of dedi-
cated love into the making of
each Afghan and Blanket.
Many hands have lovingly
made these afghans. Some but
not all of these people are Molly
Baskin and members of her
KnitWits group, Sue Batturs,
Jackie Gaither and Jeanette
Campbell, plus many others.
THE SUPPLY IS NOW LOW

AND MORE
ARE NEEDED.
Please contact
the church of-
fice if you
would like to
participate in
this very
worthy ef-
fort for
c h i l d r e n
who need
all our
help.

Inlet. Congratulations Mac!

Howard J. Bray - Early
POUCC member Howard J.
Bray passed away on Feb 15th.
Howard and his wife Mildred
were early members when the
church building was being con-
structed. Howard made the origi-
nal stained glass windows we
now enjoy around the church
front doors. Howard was age 91.
Mildred pre-deceased Howard
many years ago. They were mar-
ried for 49 years. Milford re-
married and leaves behind his
wife Mary-Ellen Rossi Bray, his
son Thomas Bray and daughter-
in-law Diane, plus
a granddaughter

and niece. Howard was a World War II
Veteran.

Kathy Cratin– was recently honored
at the Volusia County Employee
Luncheon held at the Ocean Center for
her 15+ years as a Case Man-
ager/Counselor with the Volusia
County jail. Congrats to Kathy!

Richard Devin, Jr.– recently com-
pleted all requirements for becoming an
Eagle Scout and will have his Eagle
Scout Ceremony on March 10th at
4pm. Proud parents Richard & Vivien
will also receive the traditional Parents
Eagle Pin during this ceremony.

Congratulations Richard!!
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THRIFT STORE

HELPS OTHERS

POUCC Christian Education
Teaching materials, tapes, books,
props, etc.
Migrant Workers of Pierson-
Farm Workers Association of
Florida, Inc.
Clothing, shoes, lamps, glasses,
dishes, games, drapes, toys,
tools, stuffed animals, sheets,
blankets
POUCC Kitchen
Dish towels, baskets, serving
utensils & serving dishes
YMCA
Paper, balls, skates, crayons, ten-
nis rackets, colored pencils, ac-

THR I FT STORE

NEWS

Getting to know you -
Harriet Rogers - I moved to
Florida for health reasons in
1985 after living in PA, D.C.,
and MD where I worked for the
FBI, State Department, Naval
Research Laboratory, and a
public school system. I gave
myself three months to find a
job or I would go back north. I
found a job in three weeks at
Embry-Riddle Aeronautical
University. I joined the church
in the late 80's after trying many
in Daytona. I retired from
ERAU as an Academic Adviser
on Feb. 17, 2005, and married
Jack Rogers on Feb. 20, 2005.
Before I retired I worked in the
thrift store on alternate Satur-
days with Blanche for several
years. Since retirement, I am
working as a regular. About

four years ago I volunteered to
handle the incoming jewelry and
prepare the display shelves for
the jewelry. If you have jewelry
you no longer want, please turn
it into the store. Include broken
pieces, pieces with missing
stones or clasps, and lonely ear-
rings because I might be able to
fix it or have a matching stone or
two or a matching earring. If
you have not been to the thrift
store, please come see us.

SPIRITUAL LIFE

TEAM PROGRAM

On Saturday, March 17th from
9 AM– 4PM POUCC will be the
host of a training for the Spiritual
Life Team. Pastor Bill, Beverly
Schafer, Sherian Buller, and Kay
Russell will be in this exciting
event! A description follows:

The Spiritual Life Team Pro-

gram" is a transformative Lay program
to build spiritual life in congregations.
Dr. Bobbie McKay, UCC pastor, psy-
chologist, author, researcher has created
a special program to help people share
their experiences of the Presence or Ac-
tion of God in their lives. These trans-
forming experiences bring a new spiri-
tual vitality to the church. Dr.
McKay has been building spiritual life
teams at Cocoa Beach Community
Church for the past 3 years and in other
churches in Florida and in Illinois.

Dr. Fred Fourie, Pastor of Cocoa Beach
Community Church says: "This power-
ful program has not only transformed
the team members themselves, but it has
opened the whole issue of spiritual life
in the congregation as well and chal-
lenges us to
truly make our
church a spiri-
tual destination
for all people."

Note: Limited participation—FULL

tivity books, bowling balls,
books, craft times, bike helmets,
games
Missions
Yarn to Molly for several prayer
shawls. Books, clothing and
shoes for Palm Terrace School/
STAR Center. Dry & canned for
HUM. Afghans and books for
Boggy Creek. Bicycles, baby
clothing, cribs, car seats and
stuffed animals.
Christ Team
Cloth items for recycling. (worn
out clothing, blankets, sheets,
drapes)
Palmetto House
Clothing, shoes travel bags, suit-
cases, trashcans, pillows & bed-

ding.
The Early Learning Center of Volu-
sia & Flagler
Children’s clothing, blankets, and fur-
niture.

Thanks to those who deliver these
items where needed -
Harriet Rogers, Mary Ann Stewart,
Carol Strickland, Jeanette Campbell,
Chuck Konopsky and part-timer, Jack
Rogers.

THANKS TO THOSE WHO DO-
NATE!

Because of you we are able to help
others!!

The Thrift Store had a great January
with $4,538.50 in income! Way to go!
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Operations Team

Update

Operational Budget as of 1/31/12

ACTUAL Budgeted Amt. ACTUAL

thru JAN 2012 thru JAN 2012

Income $ 16,466 $ 16,593

Expenses $ 19,021 $ 13,693

Net $ 2,555 $ 2,900

*We are doing well as far as what we budgeted for 2012. Our ex-
penses were less than projected for January so we are off to a great
start. As a reminder… our Florida Conference Dues are due in full and
were sent in February. If YOU have NOT REINBURSED your dues
of $14.50 per member to POUCC please try to do so as soon as possi-
ble. Also, OCWM Contributions will be sent in twice this year—
February & June. Please make any contribution for this too. Respect-
fully submitted, Susie Greiff, Assistant Treasurer

Deacons Corner
As a member of the Port
Orange United Church of
Christ (POUCC), you are
also in many ways an
“Ambassador” for our
church. As we have learned in
previous teachings, our church
is not the building, not the fur-
niture and not the grounds. Our
church is people—people just
like you and me, who are mem-
bers of a church family. Just
like in any family, we need to
support each other in good
times and bad times. Just like a
regular family we have similar
challenges when someone gets
sick, has an emergency, suffers
a job loss, gets into an accident,
suffers personal pain or is just
plain feeling lost. It is our col-
lective responsibility to help
that person just as Jesus would
have commanded us to do so
long ago. As POUCC members

and friends, the
hand we ex-
tend in love
and friendship
is also the
same hand we
one day could

hold out for help and assistance
for ourselves. Giving is always a
two-way street. What we freely
do for others is also freely done
for us. Conversely, speaking or
thinking ill of others is also
speaking or thinking ill of our-
selves. Saying that our hearts are
truly in prayer for someone is not
the same as actually praying for
that person. Saying that we are
loving and giving is far different
than actually demonstrating love.
Our actions speak louder than
our words. Our church family,
young and old, must be one spirit
even though we are all individu-
als within it. When part of this
spirit is ill, it affects the entire
body of our church. Likewise

when this spirit is soaring and happy, it
will uplift everyone in our church body
and also everyone we meet outside our
church.

In summary, when you feel joy, please
share it with all us. We need to hear and
see your happiness. Likewise, when you
feel down and out or feel discouraged or
alone, you are not by yourself. You have
our church family that will provide sup-
port in many different ways. Nothing is
as powerful as the spirit of an individual
person who wants to help others but
nothing remotely comes close to the col-
lective spirit of a group—a body of peo-
ple—who want to help others. That is
who we are. That is our POUCC Church
family!

Blessings to all!

- Bob Brewster, Deacons

A businessman who needed millions of dol-

lars to clinch an important deal went to

church to pray for the money. By chance he

knelt next to a man who was praying for

$100 to pay an urgent debt. The business-

man took out his wallet and pressed $100

into the other man’s hand. Overjoyed, the

man got up and left the church. The busi-

nessman then closed his eyes and prayed,

“And now, Lord, that I have your undivided

attention …. ”

Note: POUCC Pledge cards can still be
turned in at church on Sundays,
mailed or dropped off at the church of-
fice.
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TERRIFIC

TUESDAYS

FUN, FELLOWSHIP, FOOD
& FAITH FOR ALL AGES

BEGINNING TUESDAY
MARCH 6TH

SCHEDULE
5:00p Class & Crafts for Kids

(Classroom #1 with Bev-
erly) Outdoor Basketball
and/or Volleyball
(Youth) Classroom Study
Hall (Youth in Classroom
#2) Cards and/or Board
Games Adults and Youth
in Jim Reed Bldg.)

Incredible Food
Corned Beef and Cab-
bage
"This is a great way to learn
how to corn your own beef."

Ingredients
 1 pound kosher salt
 2 gallons water, divided
 8 pounds beef brisket
 6 bay leaves
 8 black peppercorns
 1 onion, chopped
 1 medium head cabbage,

quartered
 1 pound carrots, sliced
 1 turnip, chopped
 1 teaspoon chopped fresh

cilantro
 8 potatoes - peeled and

cubed

Directions

1. In a large stainless steel or

cast iron pot, combine the
salt, water and brisket. (A
large Zip lock bag works
good too.) Cover and let sit
for 7 days in the refrigerator.
(Note: brisket must be com-
pletely submerged, so double
the salt and water if neces-
sary.)

2. After 7 days, drain the brine
and add 1 gallon fresh water,
bay leaves and peppercorns.
Bring to a boil, reduce heat
to low/medium low, and sim-
mer for 3 to 3 1/2 hours.

3. During the last 45 minutes of
cooking, add the onion, cab-
bage, carrots, turnip, cilantro,
and potatoes. Continue sim-
mering until all vegetables
are tender.

The nutrition data for this recipe
includes the full amount of the brine
ingredients. The actual amount of the
brine consumed will vary.

Second Thursday

Fellowship Dinner
Every Second Thursday
at 5:45pm, POUCC has
a wonderful Fellowship
Dinner in the church’s
Jim Reed Building. If

you have attended, you already know
that we EAT, TALK, LAUGH, SING
and ENJOY each others company. If
YOU have not attended isn’t it time
for you to put this time on your calen-
dar?

The food is Pot Luck and it is deli-
cious! Just bring your favorite side
dish, salad or dessert. We also have
special meals for Thanksgiving,
Easter, St Patrick’s Day and other
dates. Watch for announcements.

Make your plans to come to the next din-
ner Thursday March 8th. The meal will
be pot luck. Bring a main dish, a side
dish, salad or dessert, plus your appetite
& laughter.

6:00p Intergenerational Devo-
tionals and Family Bible
Sing-Along (With Pas
tor Bill and Beverly in
the Sanctuary or Jim
Reed Bldg.)

6:15p Dinner (Pizza & Salad)

6:45 Adult Bible Class in
Sanctuary (Pastor Bill)
Movie/Video for Kids in
Jim Reed Bldg. (Beverly
or others)

7:30p Home

Please indicate on the Sign-Up
Sheet if you do not drive at night
but would like to participate so
we can arrange for transporta-

tion. Call Beverly (760-0265) if you
have any questions.

YOU DO NOT HAVE TO ATTEND
THE ENTIRE 5-7:30PM TIME.
YOU CAN JOIN US FOR A POR-
TION OR ALL.

What a great opportunity to spend time
with people who want to have fun
while learning more about the spiritual
world that surrounds all of us.

Join us for a period of personal enlight-
enment with others who are seeking to
learn more about the world as seen
through Jesus eyes,

GUESTS ARE ALSO WELCOME
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YOUR FOOD BAS-
KET DONATIONS

All the food that you donate
goes to H.U.M. (Halifax Urban

Ministries). Below is a list of
items that are needed most.
Canned Vegetables & Fruit:
Green Beans / Corn / Potatoes /
Sweet Potatoes All Canned
Beans: Pork & Beans / Pinto
Beans / Navy Beans / Black
Beans / Kidney Beans / Red
Beans, etc. All Canned Fruit.
Other Canned or Jarred Food:
Soup / Pasta / Chili / Beef Stew /
Tuna / Ham / Peanut Butter /
Pasta Sauce (regular size) Dry
Food: Cereal / Rice / Pasta
(regular size) / Pasta Sides /
Macaroni & Cheese / Dry Milk /
Instant Hot Cereals

If you or someone you know
is in need of the services of the

H.U.M. food pantry in Port Or-
ange, it is located at the Grace
Episcopal Church on US 1, just
south of Dunlawton Ave. The
food pantry is open from 9 –
11:30 AM on Mon, Wed & Fri.

For questions visit the pantry or
call H.U.M. at 252-0156.

TAKE CARE OF YOUR

CHURCH BUILDING

And MINISTRY TO

DISASTER VICTIMS

POUCC is
hosting one of
seve r a l o f
these training
e v e n t s o n

March 7th and 8th. Pastor
Bill has agreed to serve on
the Conference’s Team to

help churches plan and be prepared.
The event is being presented by the
Florida Conference Disaster Minis-
try. Lunch will be provided at no
cost. Check in is at 9:30 AM with a
continental breakfast.

The event begins at 10:00 and con-
cludes at 4:00 PM.

Speakers include Tom Linley, Direc-
tor of Emergency Management and
Volunteer Services, Volunteer Flor-
ida (the Governor’s Commission on
Volunteerism and Community Ser-
vice); Florence Coppola, National
UCC Disaster Ministry Coordinator;
Pat White, Volusia County Volunteer
Preparedness Coordinator; Dave
Troxler, President of VIND (Volusia
Interfaith/Agencies Networking in
Disasters); FEMA Volunteer Agency
Liaison; and Bill Wealand, Florida
Conference Disaster Ministry Coordi-
nator.

SERVING THE CHURCH

Florida Conference of the
United Church of Christ -

The Florida UCC Conference
recently announced a major cut-
back in staff and expenses due
to the declining economy.
POUCC members Rev. Dr.
Raymond Hargrove and his
wife Cora were affected by this
news. Raymond who has very
capably held the position of
Northeast Regional Conference
Minister was told that his posi-
tion has been eliminated due to
dramatic funding declines in
conference income. Raymond
will be seeking a pastoral call-
ing within the UCC and hopes
to remain in Florida. Our
prayers are with both Raymond

and Cora during these challeng-
ing times.

NEW MEMBERS

Welcome to our newest

members who joined on

Sunday, February 19th:

The follow-

ing were

Baptized:

1. Aidan John Bryan

2. Hunter Ansley

Bryan

3. Payton Alyvia

Bryan

4. Lauren Rose Scalf

The following

joined by Reaf-

firmation of Faith

and Transfer:

1. Sara Bryan

2. Cassandra Higgins

3. Lauren Tromley
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Port Orange UCC
Lent 2012 Season Overview

Theme: “Your Nail”

“God wiped out the charges against us and nailed them to the cross” Colossians 2: 14

February 21st Pancake Supper 6:00 p.m.

February 22nd Ash Wednesday Service 6:30 p.m. (Communion and Ashes)

February 26th First Sunday in Lent The Nail of Temptation
Scripture I Peter 1: 13-16

March 4th Second Sunday in Lent The Nail of Religion

Scripture I Peter 2: 1-10

March 11th Third Sunday in Lent The Nail of Suffering
Scripture I Peter 3: 8-16

March 18th Fourth Sunday in Lent The Nail of Success
Scripture I Peter 5: 5 - 7

March 25th Fifth Sunday in Lent The Nail of Unfairness
Scripture I Peter 4: 13-19

April 1st Palm/Passion Sunday The Nail of Death
Scripture I Peter 5: 8-11

April 5th Maundy Thursday Service 7:30 p.m.

April 6th Community Good Friday Service at Grace Episcopal from 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m.

April 8th Easter Sunday

6:45 Sunrise Service on the Beach (Winter Haven Park, Ponce Inlet)

10:45 Worship in the Sanctuary The “Hammer” of Hope & Easter Music

Scripture I Peter 1: 3-9
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ABOUT MEMBERS & FRIENDS
 Congratulations go out to Aydan and Blake Buller on re-

ceiving their Religious Emblem from Cub Scouts on Sun-
day, February 19th. The emphasis in this program was
“God and Family”. Congratulations Aydan and Blake!

 Congratulations also go out to Richard Devins, Jr. who
will be receiving his Eagle Scout Court of Honor on March
10th at 4 p.m. here in our sanctuary.

Congratulations to all three young men!

 Bob Brewster thanks everyone who visited him in the hos-
pital and prayed for him during his recent illness from
emergency gall bladder surgery. The prayers were truly felt
and the prayer shawl he received from the church will be a
precious reminder of how frail life can be and why we need
to support each other in both good and bad times.

*The Prayer Chain prays regularly for the entire church family of
POUCC in addition to those listed above. Please contact the
Church Office (788-0920) or Jeanette Campbell with your prayer
requests. If you wish a request to be confidential, just mention this
and it will not be published. Your request will remain in the bulletin
for two weeks.

Birthdays* March

Ruth Gilbert
Faith Coppolo
Nick Stierli
Bill Wheeler, Sr.
Katie Wilson
Tom Van Camp
Molly Baskin
Jim Kirtley
Lauren Tromley
Pastor Bill

3/5
3/6
3/9
3/16
3/21
3/22
3/24
3/25
3/25
3/27

Anniversaries*March

Charlie & Molly Baskin

Vivien & Richard Devins

3/3/1962

3/24/1984

Note: *Please contact the church office to update
our records if we missed your birthday or anni-
versary.

PRAYER REQUESTS*

All of Our Military & Their Families,
POUCC MEMBERS: Tom Buller (in
Testing), Gloria Clark, Mo Claunch,
Joanne Flatt, Helen Holmes, Helen Van
Nostrand, and Carol Strickland .
FRIENDS AND FAMILY: Marie Buller -
Mother of Tom Buller, Hilary Farnum -
Friend of Elaine Johnson, George Frank-
lin - Friend of Bob & Jackie Gaither, Joe
Kelly - Friend of Charlie & Molly Baskins,
Lionel Scott - Family of Pastor Bill and
Lisa

ON-GOING PRAYERS*

Helen Acri, Harry Balmes, Bob Brewster,
Mo Claunch, Thea Cloutier, Kimberly Com-
fort, Gary Crippin, Carolyn Hoffman,
Dwight Flatt, Kim Hunt, Alan Jerousek, Bob
Kirlin Sr., Lawson Lewis, Isalene and Dean
Montgomery, Alice Morsey, Charlene Mul-
lins & Mother, Terry Ruehmer, Ricky Saw-
yer, Kristel Smith, Rosemary Smith, Roy
Spiller, Jeanne Taylor, Steven Teeter, Will
Welch, Jean Wishart
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Thrift Store Hours: M-F 9am – 3pm Church Office Hours: M-F 9am - 1pm

Join us for Fellowship & Refreshments Each Sunday Between Services

POUCC MARCH 2012

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat

Remember -

Change Clocks

1 hour ahead

on March 11th

Note: New

Church Worship

Times begin

March 4th.

1 2

CPT

5:30pm-8pm

World Day of

Prayer

3

4 WORSHIP

Contemporary

8:45am

Sunday School

9:45am

Traditional

10:45am

5 6

Terrific
Tuesdays

5 – 7 :30 PM

7

Disaster Minis-

try 9am-4pm

Chime Choir

6:15pm

8 Disaster Min-

istry 9am-4pm

Fellowship Din-

ner 5:45pm

Line Dancing 7p

Senior Choir

7:30pm

9

CPT

5:30pm-8pm

10
Edgewater

Union Ice Cream
2 PM

Devin’s Eagle
Court of Honor

4pm

11 WORSHIP

Contemporary

8:45am

Sunday School

9:45am

Traditional

10:45am

12

Operations

Team

7pm

13

Terrific
Tuesdays

5 – 7 :30 PM

14

Palmetto House

5:45pm

Chime Choir

6:15pm

Senior Choir

7:30pm

15

Line Dancing

7:00pm

16

CPT

5:30pm-8pm

17

Spiritual Life
Training

9 AM– 4 PM
(Limited Enrollment

is Full)

18 WORSHIP

Contemporary

8:45am

Sunday School

9:45am

Traditional

10:45am

19

Church Council

7pm

20

Terrific
Tuesdays

5 – 7 :30 PM

21

Chime Choir

6:15pm

Senior Choir

7:30pm

22

Line Dancing

7:00pm

23

CPT

5:30pm-8pm

24

25 WORSHIP

Contemporary

8:45am

Sunday School

9:45am

Traditional

10:45am

26 27

Terrific
Tuesdays

5 – 7 :30 PM

28 Palmetto

House 5:45pm

Chime Choir

6:15pm

Senior Choir

7:30pm

29

Line Dancing

7:00pm

30

CPT

5:30pm-8pm

31
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751 Taylor Road
Port Orange, FL 32127

10:45am Worship Church Sanctu-
ary - Special Easter Music by the
church choir.

*Volunteers needed for beach
setup. See signup sheet on back
sanctuary wall.

Fat Tuesday Talent Show

CHANGE YOUR CLOCKS
About 70 countries around the
world observe daylight-saving
time. Neither China nor Japan ob-
serves daylight-saving time. Many
other countries refer to "daylight-
saving time" as "summertime."
2012 - Daylight-saving time be-
gins on Sunday, March 11th and
ends on Sunday, November 4th.

LOOKING AHEAD…
APRIL 2012 EVENTS:
EASTER SUNRISE & CHURCH
SERVICES*—SUNDAY APRIL
8TH

6:50am Beachside at Winter Ha-
ven Park, Ponce Inlet. Music by
the Contemporary Praise Team

Office 386-788-0920

Fax 386-788-8255
Email uccpo@bellsouth.net

QUICK NEWS

PORT ORANGE

UNITED CHURCH

OF CHRIST

Internet

portorangeucc.org

This is the story of four people named Everybody, Somebody, Anybody, and No-

body. There was an important job to be done and Everybody was asked to do it.

Anybody could have done it, but Nobody did it. Somebody got angry about that, be-

cause it was Everybody’s job. Everybody thought Anybody could do it, but Nobody

realized that Everybody wouldn’t do it. Consequently, it wound up that Nobody told

Anybody, so Everybody blamed Somebody.

NEW SUNDAY SCHEDULE:
8:45 AM Contemporary Worship

9:45 AM Sunday School for all ages
10:45 AM Traditional Worship

Fellowship Refreshments will be available between
services and after Sunday School.

Starting

March 4th

Aydan Buller

Van Thompson
Elijah Buller

Trey Thompson

Terri & Levi
Zinke

Bernie Hunt

Ruth Brewster

The Audience

Port
Orange
Dancers

Kazoo
Band

Buller Family

Kay Schweitzer
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Port Orange

United Church of Christ

651 Taylor Road

Port Orange, FL 32127

Church Staff

Senior Minister: Rev. Dr. Bill Wassner
Pastoral Assistant: Beverly Schafer
Pastor Emeritus: Rev. Dr. C. William Ebbert
Minister of Music: Dr. Tom Naus
Worship Team Leader: Terri Zinke
Dancing Angels Leader: Bonnie Morisset
Office Manager: Kathy Shaffner
Media Communications: Bob Brewster

Office Hours

9:00 AM—1:00 PM

Monday—Friday

Sunday Services

8:45 AM & 10:45 AM

Sunday School

9:45 AM

Phone (386) 788-0920

Email: uccpo@bellsouth.net Website: portorangeucc.org


